EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday July 10th 2001 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mrs I Gregory
	
	Mrs J Joyce

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr D Johnson
	
	Mr M Peck

	Mr L Clayton (Secretary)
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	
	
	

	Mrs S Woolley
	
	


Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Fouling of Footpaths by Horses.
This problem still persists but it was agreed to close the matter as very little could be done. 
b.
Village Hall Direction Signs.
The signs have now been erected but a final invoice has yet to be received.  
c.
Electric Pole – Village Hall Car Park.

The secretary reported that Mr Clarke, East Midlands Electricity, had informed him that the company had decided against erecting the fence as first indicated but instead had fitted black and yellow warning tape over the supporting cable. After discussion it was agreed that the council should write to Mr Clarke re-iterating their concerns over the safety aspects and emphasising the possible compensation costs if further incidents occur.

d.
Highway Matters.
A reply from Mr Brumfield, Lincolnshire Highways, reference the poor condition of the A151, stated that a contract for the remedial work was issued on 16th May 2001 and that an inspection of the road leading to Scoth Farm Edenham had been undertaken and the necessary work carried out. Work on the A151 has now commenced.

e.
Residential Development Signs.
The secretary reported that Mr Clarke, LCC Technical Services, had stated that any such signs require authority from his department prior to erection, and that he did not believe this had been gained. Full details of the signs location were subsequently sent to him and a formal reply on what course of action was to be taken has yet to be received. 
2.
Planning Application.

A planning application for the building of a new cattle shed at Scoth Farm, Edenham, had been received and studied by the Council prior to the meeting. No comments had raised and a reply to that effect had been returned to the Planning Department.

3.
Financial Matters 
The secretary presented the auditors report for the Parish Accounts for the year ending Mar 2001. The meeting accepted the report and no comments were raised.

4.
Golden Jubilee Celebrations.
There have been no suggestions received from the Parish on how the Queens Golden Jubilee should be celebrated in the parish. It was agreed that a further notice be placed in the Parish Magazine proposing that a Parish Gathering similar to that arranged for the Parish Millennium Photograph would be suitable and again asking for comment form the parish.










Action:   Secretary

5.
Correspondence.
Various correspondences were studied, replies where necessary to be made by the secretary. 










Action:   Secretary

6.
Other Business.


a. Councillor Peck reported the following:

i. The 40mph sign on the right-hand side of the A151 approaching Grimsthorpe was missing.

ii. The footpath opposite the Blackhorse Inn, Grimsthorpe required cleaning due to debris deposited by the rooks nesting in the trees adjacent to the path.

b. Councillor Johnson reported the following:

i. The grass verge on the west side of the A151 approaching Edenham requires further trimming to aid visibility for vehicles exiting Scottlethorpe Road.

ii. The hedge on the east side of the A151 opposite Dolan lane is overgrown and is obscuring the view for road users wishing to turn across the A151 into Dolan Lane. The secretary is to write to Mr Reg Dean requesting him to cut it back.
c. Councillor Joyce reported the following:

i. The Seat by the Well on Scotlethorpe Road has become over grown by nettles and needed trimming back. Councillor Johnson agreed to carry out the necessary work.

ii. The ‘No Through Road’ sign at the entrance to Scottlethorpe road was leaning over badly and required attention.

iii. The footpath on the west side of the A151 leading from Scottlethorpe road to the Post office was covered in gravel and debris thrown up from the highway by vehicles made walking along it dangerous.

iv. The ‘Scottlethorpe Road’ Sign has been vandalised and the name plate is now missing.
d. Councillor Joyce also raised her concerns over the increased traffic on the A151 throughout the Parish especially heavy goods vehicles and the problems they cause for pedestrians walking into Edenham. This is particularly dangerous for pedestrians crossing both bridges in Edenham due to the very narrow footpaths at these points. The matter was discussed at length and it was agreed that the secretary should write to the Highways Department requesting Mr Brumfield to attend the next meeting to discuss the problems and hopefully resolve the Parish Councils concerns. 

e. Councillor Martin reported that residents at Scoth Farm Cottages had requested that a ‘No Through Traffic’ sign should be erected at the bottom of Scoth Farm Hill to warn visiting drivers to the area that the road was in fact a dead end.
f. The secretary reported that the bus shelter in Edenham has a broken gutter and in need of repainting. It was agreed to contact Mr H McKenny, School Lane Edenham to obtain a quotation for the necessary work. 

It was agreed that the secretary should direct these matters to the relevant authorities.









Action:   Secretary. 

7.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in the Edenham Village Hall on 11th September, 2001 at 7:30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:00 pm.
Edenham Parish Council  Meeting -  11th  September 2001

Agenda 
Apologies:

1.
Matters Arising:

a.
Village Hall Signs.

Update, Councillor Martin/Secretary No invoice as yet?

b.
Electricity Pole. 

Edenham Village Hall car park, update. 

c.
Highway Matters.

Reply from Highways department/site vist update.

d.
Residential Development 
Signs Update

d.
Bus Shelter. 


Insurance and Maintenance


e
Golden Jubilee


Update?
2. Financial Matters

a.
Grants for Edenham Church Yard Maintenance etc.
 


b.
Donation? – Winged Fellowship

3.
Parish Property
Formulation of Property Book – Village seat etc

4.
Correspondence:

a. 
Notification of re-opening of rights of way in Lincolnshire

b.
Notification of Intended Repairs to water main Edenham/Grimsthorpe


c.
Various information leaflets

5.
Other Business:

Information:

Parish Council Meeting Dates for your diary!!!  All Tuesday night at 7:30pm - Edenham Village Hall

13th Nov 2001 (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)

08th Jan 2002

12th Mar 2002

14th May 2002 (Followed by Parish Meeting)

09th Jul 2002

10th Sep 2002

12th Nov 2002   (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)
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